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Dear parents/carers 

 

Re: Uniform, Dress and Appearance 

 

The majority of our pupils follow our uniform, dress and appearance policy and therefore look extremely 

professional, which is in line with our school ethos of Everyone Excels Everyday. 

 

However, there are a minority of pupils who would benefit from a reminder regarding the specifics of our 

uniform policy.  None of this information is ‘new’ and further information can be found on our website, link 

below. 

https://hollingworthacademy.co.uk/parents-and-pupils/life-at-hollingworth/uniform 

 

The following are not permitted: 

- False eyelashes 

- False nails 

- False tan 

- Unnatural hair colouring 

- Excessive make up (for Year 10 and 11 pupils, make up is not permitted for Years 7, 8 and 9 pupils) 

- Facial piercings 

- Jewellery* 

- Socks worn over tights – pupils should wear either plain black socks or plain black tights – not both. 

 

*Wristwatches may be worn and one pair of small, plain stud earrings, no more than 5mm in diameter. 

 

Any pupils consistently in breach of our uniform policy may receive sanctions such as internal exclusion.  If 

this is not corrected in a timely manner, further sanctions may come into effect. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

B Robinson 

Assistant Headteacher - Behaviour and Attitude 

https://hollingworthacademy.co.uk/parents-and-pupils/life-at-hollingworth/uniform

